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Mail-in vote on the Regulation
to the Pharmaceutical Act

On November 18, 2015, the College of Pharmacists of Manitoba
mailed out ballots to all practicing Manitoba pharmacists. The ballots
are for voting on the revision of Schedule 2, Section 110 and
Schedule 3, Subsection 118(2) of the Regulation to the
Pharmaceutical Act. This mail-in vote was needed due to the failure to
achieve quorum at the June 22, 2015 meeting, and seeks to correct
changes to a spelling error, add the tetanus and diphtheria (Td)
booster in Schedule 2, and to allow certified pharmacists to prescribe
clindamycin combinations for the treatments of acne vulgaris by
including this listing in Schedule 3. Pharmacists, must return their
ballots by no later than December 14, 2015, at 4 p.m. in order to be
counted in the vote. Ballots which do not adhere to the voting
procedures, or which are not returned prior to the deadline, will not
be counted towards the vote. For questions or further information,
please contact Communications and Quality Assurance Coordinator,
Reba R. Lewis at info@cphm.ca.

New College Registrar appointed

The College of Pharmacists of Manitoba recently announced the
retirement of Ronald Guse as Registrar after over 30 years of service.
It is with great pleasure that the College announces the appointment
of current Deputy Registrar Susan Lessard-Friesen as the next
Registrar of the College, effective February 1, 2016. Susan Lessard-
Friesen brings over 20 years of regulatory experience and dedication
to the practice of pharmacy, and a commitment to the values upheld
by the College in its mandate of patient safety and protection of the
public. Please join the College Council and staff in welcoming Susan
Lessard-Friesen to the position of Registrar of the College of
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Pharmacists of Manitoba.

Administration of injections updates

Safety-engineered needles

In accordance with the Workplace Safety and Health Amendment Act,
when administering injections to patients using hollow-bore needles,
pharmacists must use safety-engineered needles. This is extremely
important in preventing needle stick injuries. Post exposure to a
patient’s blood via a needle stick injury is a serious health concern for
pharmacists providing injections. There are rare cases where the use
of safety-engineered needles may not be reasonably practicable (such
as when administering manufacturer pre-filled syringes).

Needle stick injury procedures

Pharmacies where injections are administered must have a policy and
procedure manual that provides information on the administration of
drugs, including vaccines, and emergency response protocols. The
College has created an Administration of Drugs including Vaccines
Policy and Procedure Manual Content Template. Pharmacy managers
may use this template when developing their own manual. This
resource document also has a section on needle stick injury protocol.
It is required that pharmacy managers ensure all employees at risk of
injury are educated on needle stick injury prevention and the protocol
to follow, should an injury occur. To offer pharmacies further guidance
on needle stick injury protocols, the College has developed a Needle
Stick Injury Guidelines document that can be accessed here.

WRHA contract for post exposure treatment

Did you know that the Occupational Health section of the Winnipeg
Regional Health Authority (WRHA) will set up contracts with
organizations to provide the post exposure treatment services to their
employees? For information on setting up a contract with the WRHA
Occupational Health, please review the Needle Stick Injury Guidelines
document and contact Bernice Irvine, Manager WRHA Occupational
Health and Disability Case Management at 204-926-1041 or
BIrvine@wrha.mb.ca.

Preventing shoulder injuries

An article published in the March/April 2013 Journal of the American
Pharmacists Association focused on prevention of serious shoulder
injuries that can occur when health care providers inaccurately
administer intramuscular vaccines in the deltoid. Pharmacists should
review this helpful resource to help prevent shoulder injuries when
administering intramuscular injections.

Reminder to pharmacists
on public profile deadline

As required by the Pharmaceutical Act, pharmacists have been
provided an opportunity to review their public profile prior to it being
made available to the public. Pharmacists are now nearing the
conclusion of the 60-day review period and the College, in accordance
with Part 5 of the Pharmaceutical Act (2006), will be publishing the
profiles on the College website in coming weeks. If you have not
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already done so, please review your profile by logging in as a member
at www.cphm.ca. Should you have concerns with the proposed
content, please email the College at profiles@cphm.ca. 

The College of Pharmacists of Manitoba
200 Taché Avenue, Winnipeg, MB R2H 1A7
Phone: 204.233.1411
www.cphm.ca

The FRIDAY FIVE e-bulletin  is published by the
College of Pharmacists of Manitoba and is forwarded to every licenced
pharmacist in the Province of Manitoba. Decisions of the College of
Pharmacists of Manitoba regarding all matters such as regulations, drug-
related incidents, etc., are published in the Friday Five. The College of
Pharmacists of Manitoba therefore assumes that all pharmacists are aware of
these matters.

To download a PDF of this e-newsletter, please click
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